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LOCAL HEALTH OFFICERS-~IEDICAL REGISTRATION. 

CHAP. 194 

and thirteen of said act are renumbered to read 'Section eleven' and 'Sec­
tion twelve,' respectively. 

Approved April 4, 1923. 

Chapter 194. 
An Act to Amend Section Forty-three of Chapter Nineteen of the <Revised Statutes, 

Relating to Local Health Officers. 

Be it enacted b}, the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

R. S., c. 19, sec. 43; relating to appointment and compensation of health 
officers, amended. Section forty-three of chapter nineteen of the revised 
statutes, is hereby amended by striking out, in the third line of said sec­
tion, the words "well-educated physician," and inserting in place thereof, 
the words "a resident of the town,' so that section, as amended, shall read 
as follows: 

'Sec. 43. Any resident of town may be health officer. The municipal 
officers may appoint a health officer, who shall be a resident of the town, 
who· shall be the sanitary adviser and executive officer of the board, and 
who shall hold office during the pleasure of the board. The municipal 
of£.cers shall establish his salary, or other compensation, and shall regu­
late and audit all fees and charges of persons employed by each boar-d of 
health, in the execution of the health laws and of their regulations.' 

Approyed API'j] -I, 1923. 

Chapter 195. 
An Act to Amend Section Eleven of Chapter Eighteen of the Revised Statutes, 

Relating to Fees Charged by the Board of Registration of ~Iedicine. 

Be it enacted b:y the People of the State of Maille, as follows: 

R. S., c. 18, sec. II; relating to registration of physicians and surgeons, 
amended. Section eleven of chapter eighteen of the revised statutes is 
hereby amended, by striking out in the third and twelfth lines of said 
section the word "fifteen," and inserting in place thereof the wo~d 'twenty­
five,' so that, as amended, said section shall read as follows: 

'Sec. II. Registration fee increased from $15 to $25. Any person shall, 
upon the payment of a fee of twenty-five dollars, be entitled to examina­
tion, and 'if found qualified by a majority of the members of the board 
present shall be registered as a physician or surgeon, and shall receive a 
certificate thereof under < the seal of the board, and signed by the chair­
man and secretary, \vhich shall state the facts and must be publicly dis­
played at the person's priilCipal place of business as long as said person 


